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From: Ian Hardie, Treasurer of the United Reformed Church                August 2020 
 and John Piper, Deputy Treasurer 
 
 
To: The members and friends of all our 1,400 URC congregations 
 
‘THANK YOU’ for your unique and vital contribution to the life of the United Reformed Church, and 
for the work of the kingdom which we are able to do together in God’s name 
 
We are living through an extraordinary and challenging time – a very anxious time for everyone; a 
difficult time for many; and a time of suffering and loss for some. Yet, the main purpose of this letter is 
to say ‘thank you’ to each of you for all that you have done for the Church in the past; for all that you 
continue to do even in these difficult times; and for what you will do in the future. 
 
As we are treasurers, you will not be surprised that the focus of this letter is on finance. But we 
recognise that finance is only a means to the end which is our doing of God’s work together. 
 
‘Thank you’ for your giving to your local church. Financially, this giving is the lifeblood of your own 
church and of the whole United Reformed Church across England, Scotland and Wales. It is this 
personal giving that enables your local church treasurer to pay your church’s bills. Typically, the largest 
of those ‘bills’ is the contribution your local church pays to the URC Ministry and Mission Fund. This 
Fund meets the central costs of the United Reformed Church. The total budget is around £20 million 
and is approved each year by Mission Council.  Over 80% of this money is spent on ministers and 
church related community workers – their training, stipends and pensions. But the other 20% also 
achieves an enormous amount on behalf of us all. General Assembly 2020 was severely constrained 
because of the Covid-19 lockdown, but the reports written for General Assembly are available on the 
URC website, and they paint pictures of all the work that has been done in our name over the last two 
years and much of that work is ongoing. 
   
‘Thank you’ for your giving and the giving of your local church last year. In 2019, over £19.4 million 
was given by local churches and synods to the Ministry and Mission Fund. The total contributions 
from local churches reduced very slightly but the average giving per member has, once again and 
remarkably, gone up by more than inflation. 
 
‘Thank you’ for your continued giving this year. We fully understand that circumstances this year are 
difficult.  Most local churches have been unable to meet for over five months. We have not had the 
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usual opportunities to make our offerings for the work of the Church. But most of the costs of the local 
church and of the denomination have not reduced and some have increased as a consequence of the 
pandemic. We are also aware that some have lost income or work this year and are therefore in great 
financial difficulty. But there are others on fixed incomes who are actually better off than they might 
otherwise have been. So, please continue to give what you can in whatever way you can – or save it 
up until you can hand it over.         
  
Any giving of ours is a response to the amazing generosity and love of God which we see in Jesus. 
Nevertheless, it is important for us to say ‘thank you’ to each and all of you. 
 
If you have any questions or comments arising from this letter then please speak to your church 
treasurer, who has been provided with more detailed information. If they are not able to help directly 
then they can get in touch with the finance team at Church House. 
 
 
Yours in Christ, Ian and John 


